OHIO STATE TRAPSHOOTING

ASSOCIATION, INC.
JANUARY 11, 2020- CARDINAL CENTER  
At 11:17 a.m., President Tim Hunsaker called the Association meeting to order.   Attendance was taken by Secretary Noreen Snively and the following Board of Directors & Officers were present:
Vice President and SE Zone Director Steve Corwin, Treasurer Lisa Caplinger, SE Zone Director Ed Detty, NW Zone Director Jeff Sparks, NE Zone Directors Doug Gormley and Ron Arter, Director-at-Large Michelle Charniga, Foundation Chairman Dennis Filo,  

Youth Director Dave Schock, SW Zone Director and A.T.A. Delegate Michael Blair,

1st Alternate A.T.A. Delegate and Past President Robert Caplinger, and 2nd Alternate A.T.A. Delegate Roger McNamer.  NW Zone Director Tony Gioffre and Museum Director Betty Peterson did not attend. 

The minutes from the October 19th meeting were made available to all present.   Doug Gormley stated that the list of committee assignments, provided by President Hunsaker, listed the tournament directors without designating that Ed Detty and Jeff Sparks were actually assistant tournament directors.  He asked this be listed correctly for the state shoot program.  With this notation, Doug moved to approve the minutes and with a move to second, the motion passed unanimously.  
Treasurer Lisa Caplinger reviewed the Association finances with the board.  Lisa will be checking with PNC bank regarding the service charge on our account.  In the spring, she will be reviewing insurance quotes.  The interim activity report opening balance on September 1, 2019 was $191,666.76.   At the close of 2019, the balance was $164,829.00.  Michelle Charniga moved to accept the report.  There being no further discussion and with a move to second, the motion passed unanimously.    
A.T.A. Delegate Michael Blair informed the board that the 2020 White Flyer All-Ohio Team was determined, and Noreen placed a copy of the team in the meeting folders.  Secretary Snively prepared and signed letters for each team member and they were forwarded to Michael in late December for his signature and mailing.  In early January Noreen posted the 2020 team on the O.S.T.A. website.  Noreen reviewed the updated All-Ohio Team application and it is also available on the website.  The Central Zone Shoot will be held at North Lawrence Fish and Game.  The board agreed to pay ½ ($75.00) of the A.T.A. fee, as was done previously.  All unpaid shooters (six) are now current.  Cardinal Shooting Center has sent in a proposal to the A.T.A. to host the Grand American.  The A.T.A. is looking at a contingency plan should relocating become necessary.  Michael informed the board that he is still pushing to get the US Open and the Buckeye Open on different days, but with no success to date.
Secretary Snively provided the board with a draft of the 2020 zone program for review.   By February 17th, the zone nominating committees will need to provide Noreen with the names of the shooters running for Zone Director in the May election.   The program is currently scheduled to go to print on February 18th.   The Zone Shoot locations are listed on the website.  The target price was discussed and will remain at $30.00.  Noreen ordered the zone hats in September and Ron Arter will be ordering the handicap trophies.  All the hosting gun clubs are providing the required proof of insurance and have submitted signed zone shoot agreements. 
Under old business, Noreen will follow up with DK Sales regarding the vendor hats and sponsor hats and be certain we have enough inventory of both.  President Hunsaker informed the board that he has been in contact with Bob Stuart regarding using Tad Johnson for shoot-offs at the State Shoot.  Bob highly praised Tad as an excellent choice for the position.  Tim will contact Tad and see if he will accept the responsibility.

Under new business, Director Ed Detty moved that the stipends remain the same as last year.  With a move to second, the motion passed unanimously.  
Noreen provided the board with a draft of the 2020 program for review.   She will send new and corrected pages to the board by e-mail.   The replacement pages are to be inserted into the draft and the old pages discarded.  Directors are to bring the updated draft to the February meeting for further review.  The 2020 program will be ¼ inch smaller to save on postage and shipping and the typeface will be slightly reduced. This will hardly be noticeable but will allow us to mail at the letter rate.  Target cost will be $33.00 per Cardinal Shooting Center.  Lisa Caplinger will be handling the Ladies bingo with a budget of $250.00.
The board continued to review and confirm the committees for the State Shoot.  Noreen  

 provided the board with a copy of the February ad for Trap and Field magazine.  Ed Detty moved to set the trophy budget at $26,000.00.  With a move to second, the motion passed unanimously. Roger McNamer will turn in the golf cart contract and see if carts with windshields can be ordered.
At 1:40 p.m., Ed Detty moved to adjourn the meeting of the Ohio State Trapshooting Association.  With a move to second, the motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Noreen F. Snively

O.S.T.A. Secretary                       

